
 
 

                                    HADA TESTIMONY WITH COMMENTS    

                      On SB3049 

RELATING TO MOTOR VEHICLES 

 Presented to the Senate Committee on Transportation and Energy and the Senate Committee on Public 

Safety, Intergovernmental and Military Affairs 

At the Public Hearing, 9 a.m. Thursday, February 8, 2018 

Conference Room 225, Hawaii State Capitol   

 
Chairs Inouye and Nishihara, Vice Chairs Espero and Wakai, and members of the committees:  
 
The members of the Hawaii Automobile Dealers Association, Hawaii’s franchised new car dealers, 

appreciate the opportunity to offer comments on this bill which proposes to implement a $10 motor 

vehicle importation fee for each motor vehicle that is imported into the State, paid to the county that is 

the final destination of the vehicle, for the purpose of disposing of abandoned vehicles.  

 

Comment #1:  Such a $10 fee on all imported vehicles to the State would place an additional 

requirement for disposal of vehicles on one particular segment of the population-- incoming military 

personnel-- because of their transfers to the State for a period of only a few years, and which often 

includes importation of their personal vehicles.   

 

Comment #2:  The “beautification fee” included on the annual registration of motor vehicles 

registered by vehicle owners in each of the State’s four counties is already collected for the purpose of 

disposing of abandoned vehicles.  Please see the attached Kokua Line story that appeared in the 

Honolulu Star-Advertiser: 

 

Please note that the following “beautification fees” are included in the amounts collected from motor 

vehicle owners on their annual motor vehicle registrations: 

 

 County of Honolulu   $7 beautification fee 

 

 County of Hawaii   $1 beautification fee 

 

 County of Kauai   $5 beautification fee*  

 

 County of Maui   $1 beautification fee 

 

 

*any amounts over $2 per vehicle shall be expended to address derelict vehicles on Kauai  

 

 

 



 

 

Comment #3:  Counties, like Maui, also have provisions for recovering from the responsible party 

costs for removing abandoned vehicles.   

 

20.20.080 - The highway beautification and disposal of abandoned or derelict 

vehicles revolving fund. 
All costs recovered and other funds collected or received pursuant to this chapter or as may be 

appropriated, from time to time, by the council shall be deposited into the highway beautification and 
disposal of abandoned or derelict vehicles revolving fund established by section 3.25.030 of the Maui 
County Code. 

 

 
 

 

Adding another funding mechanism on top of funding mechanisms that already exist for the purpose of 

addressing abandoned cars seems unnecessary duplication.   Thank you for the opportunity to provide 

comments on SB3049.   

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

David H. Rolf  

For the Members of the Hawaii Automobile Dealers Association 

 

https://library.municode.com/hi/county_of_maui/codes/code_of_ordinances?nodeId=TIT3REFI_CH3.25MOVERE_3.25.030HIBEFEVFU
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